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THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST 

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 
 

 There are just things in our family gatherings that are “must have’s” and yet don’t seem to be able to be 
replicated by anyone else. No matter how many times any of my siblings or I may try, we can’t duplicate my 
grandmother’s soda bread or my mother’s gravy. There have been times that I wanted to make my father’s 
shrimp scampi, but it turned out like a generic, Better Homes and Gardens Cookbook version. Of course, those 
recipes were all in their heads and so even if there were printed copies (which we did have the foresight to ask 
for), it just wasn’t the same. When the family gathers together, we try desperately to put our spin on it, but for 
us, it’s not the same. For my nieces and nephews, they think it’s the absolute best, but our seasoned palates 
know that it’s not the same. And as much as these tastes and smells linger and keep us coming back for more, 
somehow something is lacking. And we know if we return home for a visit and we don’t get the “thing” we 
crave, we walk away knowing we missed out on something special.  

 

 When we try to make our own version of something, there are specific ingredients, special tools and 
the right amount of time to make them perfectly. To get the right size, texture and taste, we can only get 
them from the source. Yes, we can go to Sam’s Club and purchase a reasonable facsimile of whatever it is 
that we crave, admittedly it just doesn’t cut it.  

 

 It is the same with the Eucharist. It gathers the family together to celebrate over and over again. It lingers 
with us, even after we receive it, filling us and satisfying the craving. In today’s second reading Saint Paul re-
minds us that it is the one bread and one cup that makes us whole. This piece of Jesus we consume moves us 
into action and awakens a desire for justice, mercy and love. Ultimately, it brings us into union with our Creator, 
making us feel complete.  

 

 When we are in communion with Jesus, it is like when we have a clear signal on our cell phone. 
However, at times we can encounter false towers and unreliable service glitches, especially if you don’t 
keep current with the upgrades. We lose touch, we get disconnected. Even more regrettable, we may not 
even know what we are missing out on. We can get used to the choppy service, making excuses, telling 
ourselves we can’t get the upgrade. Some of us even complain it would be too much work or take too much 
time to learn the new technology and refuse to change.  

 

 Sadly, we are the ones who stand in the way of the service we can have when we partake in the true 
body and blood of Jesus. Not opening ourselves to let Jesus into our being; not honoring the sacrifice made 
to free us from sin; not following the commandments given. We block the connection to the One who de-
fends, refreshes, and provides us with the best service plan in the world!  

 

 It is up to us whether we have a clear signal. Moses tells his people in the first reading that God af-
flicted them with hunger and then fed them manna. God provided manna daily and generously. This is 
still true today. If we step out of the desert and receive Jesus in the word and the Eucharist, we 
acknowledge the connection to the past, present, and future through what we eat. God gives us what we 
need. 

 

 I wonder how many of us will allow ourselves to become a part of Jesus and He a part of us. All too often 
we receive the true food and the true drink but don’t allow it to transform us. We take the gift for granted just 
like we take for granted all that my grandmother put into her soda bread, or my mother her gravy, or my father 
his shrimp scampi. We can easily allow the sacredness of the moment to be lost.  

 

 Our Holy Communion is not just a symbol, but the true presence of the One who satisfies what we 
crave. The hunger is within each of us, and there is only one way to truly satisfy it. Go to the source — to 
the Father who feeds us bread from heaven. 

 

Until next week...God bless!        Father Joe 



3 

 

Saturday, June 17 Vigil (The Most Holy Body and 
 Blood of Christ)  
 4:00PM—+Aurelle Duprey, by Joan Malone 
 

Sunday, June 18 (The Most Holy Body and Blood of 
 Christ)  
 8:30AM—Fathers Living and Deceased 
 10:30AM—For the People of the Parish 
 6:30PM—Fathers Living and Deceased 
 

Monday, June 19 (Saint Romuald) 
 8:30AM—+Father Marcel Lajoie, by his niece, Lena 
                                                            

Tuesday, June 20 (Weekday) 
    7:00PM—Birthday Blessings for Eleanor Moccia, by 
  Rosa Buccio 
 

Wednesday, June 21 (Saint Aloysius Gonzaga) 
 8:30AM—Birthday Blessings for Kurt Bucchio, by  
  his wife, Rosa 
                  

Thursday, June 22 (Saint John Fisher, and Saint  
  Thomas More)  
 7:00PM—+Brenda Jackson, by Pat and Betty 
  

Friday, June 23 (The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus) 
 8:30AM—Addicts in Recovery 
    

Saturday, June 24 (The Nativity of Saint John the 
 Baptist)  
 8:30AM—+Timothy Mercier (3rd Anniversary), by 
  his family 
  

    Vigil (Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time)  
 4:00PM—+Jerry Charbonneau, by his family 
 

Sunday, June 25 (Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time) 
 8:30AM—William Finner and family, by his wife,  
  Jane 
 10:30AM—For the People of the Parish 
 6:30PM—+Timothy Mercier, by Suzanne Mercier 
\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\ 

FATHERS½ CAY  REMEMBRANCE  
 

Congratulations to all fathers, grandfathers, 
godfathers, and those who have accepted the role of 
father in their families. On this Fathers’ Day, we 
thank God for your presence and example and pray 
that God, our heavenly Father, will be the source of 
many blessings for you. We pray that Saint Joseph, 
the patron saint of all fathers, will be a fine example 
of loving service and direction for each of you. 

Happy Fathers’ Day! 

JUNE 18, 2017 

   

 

Sunday, June 18th 
 Corpus Christi Procession/Outdoors (11:30A) 
 Baptism of Oliver Raner Venema and Lucien 

Farrar Venema/Church (12:15P) 
 Youth Group/Hall A (7:30P) 
   

Monday, June 19th 
 Parish Office Closes at 1:00P 
 Homeschool Group/Hall and Kitchen (7:00-

10:00P) 
 Intercessors’ Holy Hour/Transept Chapel 

(7:00P) 
 

Tuesday, June 20th 
 Crafters/Craft Room (1:00-8:30P) 
 

Wednesday, June 21tst  
 Adoration/Chapel (5:30-8:15A and 1:00-7:00P) 
 Evening Prayer and Benediction/Chapel (7:00P) 
 K of C Planning Meeting/RM 3 (7:00-10:00P) 
 Choir Rehearsal/Church (7:30P) 
         

Thursday, June 22nd 

 Coming Home Reunion/RM 1 (5:00-7:00P) 
 
   

\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\ 
 

CORPUS CHRISTI  PROCESSION 
 

Following the 10:30 
a.m. Mass this 
weekend, we will 
continue with our 
Corpus Christi Eu-
charistic Proces-
sion.  
This well-loved 
and honored tradi-
tion in the life of 
the Church is a 

constant reminder to us of the Lord Jesus who has 
given Himself to us in the form of bread and wine 
and the promise and pledge of the banquet that we 
will share in the heavenly Kingdom. 
Please join us for this procession, and acclaim our 
Eucharistic Lord as King and Center of our hearts. 
Let us offer our prayers and songs of thanksgiving 
for Him who gives Himself to us daily and supplies 
us with all we need. 
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 THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST 

 PLEASE PRAY  FOR : 
 

Our men and women in formation for religious life:  

Sister Faustina Kolbe Burda, DMN 
Sister Roxane Day  Diane Dube 

Sister Athanasius Munroe, OP 
Brother John Mark Solitario, OP 

Brother Marius Strom, TOR 
 

Our Parishioners in the Armed Services: 
  Frank Cunniff     Clare Handy      Zack Hurley 
  David Jarry          Joshua Keller     Zach Keller 
                                Thomas Laste 

 

Our sick and our homebound: 
Joshua Keller 

 

Our Deacon-Candidates: 
Joseph Dion        Randy O’Neill                      Jared Auclair 
 

V OCATION  ROSARY   
 

This week, Rose and Sebastian 
DiMare will be praying the 
traveling rosary. Thank you 
to all who are part of this on-
going spiritual support for 
our men in formation for the 
priesthood and diaconate and 

for our religious in formation. 
 

 

SAINT  K ATHRYN  RELIGIOUS  GOODS   
 

Last week, we had a meeting with one of our sales 
representatives to go over new products for this year. 
One item he showed us was a line of LED powered 
“Saints Collection” devotional candles. These are can-
dles that have beautiful pictures on them depicting 
Saints. They come with an On/Off switch, an auto-
matic 6-hour timer, a 180 hour battery life, and a can-
dle that flickers just like a real flame. What convinced 
us about this product was how perfect they are for 
children’s rooms, nursing homes, elderly, and hospital 
rooms. We have ordered a nice selection of these and 
expect to have them in the store in the next week or 
so. They will be on display as soon as they arrive. 
We also have lamps available for use that can be at-
tached to the headstones of your loved ones at the 
cemetery. These can be purchased with either a candle 
insert or with solar power. You really should come 
into the store to see these beautiful lamps. They serve 
as a continual reminder that someone is praying for 
the person(s) buried in that plot. 
Please keep an eye on this column as we are in the 
process of finalizing a pre-Christmas sale and lay-
away program for Fontanini nativity sets. We would 
like to make these hand painted sets available to any-
one who has ever wanted one and we think that by 
offering a lay-away payment plan we can address the 
need. Details will follow soon! 
 

CELEBRATE 100 Y EARS OF OUR  LADY  

OF FATIMA  
 

Saint Patrick Parish, 12 Main Street, Pelham, NH, is 
sponsoring a series of talks in honor of the 100th anni-

versary of the ap-
parition of Our 
Lady at Fatima.  
On August 18th, 
Father David 
Gunter, MIC, will 
lead us in a parish 
mission based on 

the theme, “The Triumph of Fatima” from 7:00-8:00 
p.m. and on August 19th, from 9:00 a.m.—2:15 p.m.; 
The series concludes on September 13th, at 6:30 p.m. 
with a presentation by  Father Marc Drouin, Pastor of 
Saint André Bessette Parish in Laconia, NH, on “She 
Who Crushes the Head of Satan.” 
For more information, contact the parish office at 
603.635.3525 or Father Von at fathervon@comcast.net. 

REFLECTING  GOD½S GENEROSITY  

TO  U S 
 

 Offertory:   $  7,824.84 
 Online Giving:    $  3,352.00 
 Total:     $11,176.84 
 

Thank you for your generosity to our parish. 
Our weekly budget is $11,900.00. 

We are presently working on our budget  
for fiscal year 2017-2018. 

The good news is that we are keeping our budget  
at the same weekly budget;  

the bad news is that we’re having a hard time  
meeting this goal. 

Please prayerfully consider how you can help us  
to serve your spiritual needs. 

SANCTUARY  CANDLES  
 

+Jerry Charbonneau 
by his family 
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RELIGIOUS  EDUCATION  REGISTRATION   
 

Registration  for 
the 2017-2018 aca-
demic year for reli-
gious education 
classes has begun. 
Children already 

enrolled in the program received the registration 
forms at the conclusion of their classes. 
We have had an unprecedented number of families 
participating in our early registration incentive! We 
are now in phase 2 of registration between June 1 and 
August 1, with registration fees at $45.00/$90.00 per 
family; late registration after August 1 will be $50.00/
$100.00 per family. Please be mindful that our classes 
are filling up quickly. We expect that during phase 2, 
most families will be able to be enrolled in the group 
that is more convenient for their families, however, as 
phase 2 continues, we cannot make any guarantees. 
More than likely, when we enter into phase 3 of late 
registration, we will only be able to place children 
where there are open spaces—which could mean that 
families may find themselves in both groups! 
 

W E N EED ºOARENT » GELP! 
 

We know and understand children! We know that 
once they lose their focus on what is happening at Ho-
ly Mass, they begin to focus on something else. That 
could translate into a trip to the restroom or the need 
for a drink of water. Sometimes it’s just easier to let 
the little ones go without supervision. Unfortunately, 
we have had a steady stream of visits to the water 
fountain or restrooms during Mass—sometimes even 
during the consecration! The challenge for all of us is 
that as the little ones lose focus, so too do our adult 
members.  
What are we asking? We’re asking very simply that 
you encourage the children to get a drink or to use the 
restrooms before Mass. Yes, things happen, and we’ll 
take a trip to the restroom during Mass over an acci-
dent any day. But we do need your help as a parent to 
minimize these trips so the rest of the congregation 
isn’t distracted. 
Likewise, we ask that parents accompany their child 
to the restroom or water fountain. We’ve had a regu-
lar occurrence of copious amounts of soap poured on-
to the floors (BIG hazard for anyone who steps on it!), 
toilets backed up, and floods by the water fountain. 
We can really use your help to minimize some of the 
damage we’re experiencing. Thank you! 

E- BULLETINS  AND  PARISH  N EWS  
 

Our parish has events every single day. From catech-
esis to programs to updated information to changes in 
the schedule, there seems to always be something 
happening. Keep up to date by 
signing up for these updates. Go 
to our parish website and click 
the button that says “Sign up for 
Bulletins and News.”  You will 
receive our bulletin electronical-
ly as well as the latest happenings in the parish.  
You can also sign up for parish happenings in the 
wooden box found on the table at the doors of the 
church. Don’t miss a single announcement about Saint 
Kathryn happenings! 
 

SOLEMNITY  OF THE  SACRED  H EART   
 

This Friday is the Solemnity of the Sacred Heart of 
Jesus. For many Catholics, this is an important day to 
celebrate as we remember the mercy and love that 
God has revealed to us through the Sacred Heart of 
His Son. But did you know that the Solemnity of the 
Sacred Heart is also the World Day of Prayer for the 
Sanctification of Priests? On this day, Catholics 
throughout the world are encouraged to remember all 
priests in their prayers, to assist at Holy Mass, to “beg 
the Lord of the harvest” for an increase of vocations to 
the priesthood, for good and holy priests. 
Take some time on this day to pray for all of those 
priests who have formed and shaped your life, for 
those who continue in ministry, for those who are 
struggling or are in doubt. The Sacred Heart, over-
flowing with love, will surely bless all priests in abun-
dance thanks to your prayers! 
 

RITE  OF SENDING  FOR ELENA  A INLEY   
 

At the 10:30 a.m. Mass next Sunday, we will celebrate 
a Rite of Sending for Elena Ainley, the daughter of 
Mary and David Ainley, who will enter the Benedic-
tine Priory of Saint Scholastica in Petersham, MA. Alt-
hough the nuns of the priory will be on retreat during 
that week, we are hoping that Mother Mary Elizabeth 
and another Sister will be able to join us for the Rite of 
Sending. 
The Vocation Support Association will provide a light 
reception after the Mass as we wish Elena God’s bless-
ing and happiness in this vocation. It will also be a 
wonderful opportunity to hear of the life of the Sisters 
and the charism of the cloistered life. 
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CATHOLIC  CHARITIES  CAMPAIGN  
 

New Hampshire Catholic Charities continues to serve 
the needs of so many people in our diocese and state. 
Sponsoring all kinds of programs—from the New 
Hampshire Food Bank, to cooking programs, to care 
for women with difficult pregnancies, adoption ser-
vices, to counseling and immigration services and 
many other opportunities for growth and healing, 
NHCC is a life-changer for so many people. 
With a rather high goal set for us by the diocese, we 
can reach it if we were all to participate! Would you 
consider either a one-time gift or a pledge to be ful-
filled during the year? Catholic Charities does so 
much good for so many people—your gift, great or 
small—will help them to reclaim their lives and live 
once again in hope, security, and peace. We’re count-
ing on you! 
 

CHOIR  CONCERT  
 

Our parish choir will sing a concert of liturgical music 
at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church in Winchendon, 
MA on June 25th at 3:00 p.m. All of our parishioners 
are welcome to attend. The address is 52 Spruce 
Street, Winchendon, MA. A light reception will follow 
the program. 
As you know, our choir has continued to refine their 
already wonderful skills, and is taking on this new 
opportunity to sing concerts at other venues. But have 
no fear members of Saint Kathryn’s! We will be look-
ing at a program or two here next year. 
 

ºUIANNEY » TPDATE   
 

If you purchased tickets for Vianney, please hold on 
to them. We have been promised that the performance 
will take place on Monday, October 30 th at 7:00 p.m. 
The new contract is anticipated any day now, so 
please set the date aside. New tickets will be issued as 
we receive them, preferably in exchange for the old 
ticket. If, by chance, you’ve already disposed of the 
ticket, please contact Charlene at the parish office 
(603.882.7793), and she will make a note of your infor-
mation. 
Additional tickets will be available for purchase, so 
tell your friends and other parishioners.  

 

OFFICE CLOSED  
 

The parish offices will close at 1:00 p.m. on Monday, 
June 19th, and will reopen on Tuesday, June 20th, at 
8:00 a.m. Thank you for your understanding. 

FORMED  
 

Now that we’re getting closer to summer and a hope-
fully lighter schedule, you may have some time to dig 
into your faith a little more. Why not check out 
Formed for some great lectures, beautiful movies, en-
gaging podcasts?  
Sign up today at https://formed.org. Our code is 
748649. (Go to “Register:  Sign up free using your par-
ish code.” Then enter the access code.) Share this in-
formation with your family and friends. This is our 
parish gift to you, so please share it with family and 
friends and grow in the faith! 
 

D EVOTIONS  TO  THE  SACRED  H EART  
 

Join us each Friday morning after Holy Mass for the 
recitation of the Litany of the Sacred Heart of Jesus 
and the Act of Consecration to the Sacred Heart. 
As you know, the month of June is dedicated to the 
Sacred Heart, so what better time to honor Him by 
these prayers and to entrust to Him our families, 
friends, and colleagues! 
 

PETER½S PENCE COLLECTION  
 

Next weekend, we will take up the annual Peter’s 
Pence collection. This collection provides Pope Francis 
with the funds he needs to carry out his charitable 
works around the world. The proceeds benefit our 
brothers and sisters on the margins of society, includ-
ing victims of war, oppression, and disasters. Please 
be generous. For more information, visit 
www.usccb.org/peters-pence. 
 

THE FAMILY  FULLY  A LIVE  
 

The Knights of Columbus have 
developed a new publication 
called, “The Family Fully 
Alive—Building the Domestic 
Church.” 
The booklet provides prayers, 
meditations, and activities to 
enrich your family’s life. The 
booklet is being provided for 
free to all families by the 
Knights of Columbus, and cop-
ies will be available on the 

windowsills of the narthex this weekend and next. 
Please pick up your copy today. (So all families have 
an opportunity to take a booklet, please take only one 
booklet per family. Thank you!) 
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Saint Kathryn Parish [ 4 Dracut Road, Hudson, New Hampshire 03051-5006 

Telephone: 603.882.7793     Fax: 603.595.1465 

Website: www.stkathryns.org  Facebook: Saint Kathrynõs Church 
 

PARISH STAFF 
Rev. Joseph M. Cooper, Pastor     frjoe@stkathryns.org 

Deacon Raymond V. Marcotte, Permanent Deacon  deacon.ray@stkathryns.org 

Sister Janice Rooney, SNDdeN, Catechetical Leader  sr.janice@stkathryns.org 

Jeanette Cassidy, Religious Education Secretary   jeanette.cassidy@stkathryns.org 

Charlene Maniotis, Parish Secretary    charlene.maniotis@stkathryns.org 

Peter Krauss, Bookkeeper     peter.krauss@stkathryns.org 

Larry Franchitto, Music Director     lfranchitto@panam.com 

Robert  Oliver, Facilities  Technician    bob.oliver@stkathryns.org 

Rick Wickham,  Business Manager    rick.wickham@stkathryns.org 

Rick Balboni, Religious Goods Store Manager   rick.balboni@stkathryns.org  

 

PARISH OFFICE 
Monday - Thursday 8:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. and 1:00-4:00 p.m. Closed Friday/Weekends 

 

PARISH RELIGIOUS GOODS STORE 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday  9:00 a.m.ñ1:00 p.m. 

Saturday     9:00 a.m.ñ12:00 p.m. 

 

SCHEDULE OF MASSES 
Saturday Vigil Mass: 4:00 p.m. Sunday Masses: 8:30 a.m.; 10:30 a.m.; 6:30 p.m. 

Daily Mass: Monday, Wednesday, Friday, Saturday: 8:30 a.m. Tuesday, Thursday: 7:00 p.m. 
 

SACRAMENT OF PENANCE 
Tuesday, Thursday: 6:30-6:50 p.m.;  Saturday: 9:15-10:00 a.m. and 3:00-3:45 p.m. Also by appointment. 
 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 
Catechesis takes place with the parents prior to scheduling a date for the baptism. For more information, please contact 

Deacon Ray in the parish office. 
 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 
Engaged couples should contact the parish office at least six months in advance of the proposed date of the wedding. Please 

refer to the marriage policy as found on the parish website. 
 

SACRAMENT OF THE  ANOINTING  OF THE  SICK/COMMUNION  TO  THE  HOMEBOUND  
Arrangements may be made for Communion to the Homebound or for the Sacrament of the Sick by calling the parish 

office. The Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick should be celebrated at the outset of an illness or when there is a change 

in the personõs condition. The Sacrament should also be received prior to surgery. 
 

PROTECTION  OF CHILDREN  POLICIES AND  PROCEDURES 
The diocesan policies are available by calling the parish office or by consulting the diocesan website at www.catholicnh.org. 

 

OPEN FOR YOU! 
The main door of the Church is open daily from 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.; the Emmaus Chapel, in the office building, is open 

7:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m. daily.  

 

Welcome! If you are new to our community, we hope you have felt welcome!  If you are a visitor - occasional or 

frequent - weõre glad you joined us!  If youõre considering parish membership introduce yourself to the pastor after Holy 

Mass to get the process underway! 
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ST. KATHRYN PARISH 
HUDSON, NEW HAMPSHIRE 
 
03-0779 
June 18, 2017 ï Week 30 


